
I’m 

 
Issue 
June 9, 2023
 

 CELEBRATES 60!

Presented by the 60th
Anniversary Committee

All designs and content are the sole property of Arrowhead Lake Community Association and should not be used for any other purpose without authorization.



We hope you enjoyed the first issue of "ALCA
Celebrates 60!”  We stepped back in time to the
earliest days of Arrowhead Lake.  It is so amazing to see
how far we have come!  In this issue, we feature the
next decade of our history, the 70s!  This decade saw a
lot of advancements including the building of Island
Pool and our first restaurant. If you have pictures or
ideas for future newsletters, please reach out to us at
alcacelebrates60@gmail.com.

 The 60th Anniversary Committee
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FROM THE COMMITTEE…

Did you know Beach
tags started this

decade!

Pictured above: Some of
the original beach tags! 

Yuma and Orono Drive

This house was a landmark in the community.  Whether you
called it the Telletuby, Igloo, Star Trek, Jetsons, Flintstones, or
Back to the Future house, everyone knew what house you were
talking about!    But did you know this was originally a bank and
then was relocated to ALCA as a home?

The most unique
The most unique
The most unique
house in ALCA!
house in ALCA!
house in ALCA!



decade SPOTLIGHT




Fun times around the lake…
As the community took shape, more 
 activities became available.  The ski
slope gained popularity in the 1970s.
The Apres Ski Lounge, located inside
the  clubhouse, offered a place to
warm up after a day of skiing.  Ice
skating was also available. 

Teen and adult dances were very
popular this decade.  Lighting was
added to the tennis courts to allow
for night time playing.   The
Arrowhead Special (bus pictured
below) provided transportation to
kids around the lake. 

70’s
Building our community… 
The year 1970 also proved to be an
exciting year for Arrowhead. The North
Lake was finished, sections 8-12 were
opened for sale, and the Island Pool was
completed.

By the summer of 1973, beaches were
completed at the North Lake (Beach 4)  as
well as a beach at Island Pool, previously
called Pleasure Island. 

Tip of the Arrow
The summer of 1975 brought more
enhancements to the community including
the grand opening of the Tip of the Arrow
Restaurant in the lodge.  Led by Chef Chet
Brzoska, the full scale restaurant offered a
variety of menu items including the
specialty of the house, French Fried Ice
Cream! 

Advertisment from 1975 for
the Chipmunk Snack Bar.  

Chipmunk Snack Bar
The Chipmunk Snack Bar was also
another food option at the lake.  Today,
this is known as the Pinewood Deli! 
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Tip of the Arrow
Restaurant menu
and article on
the grand
opening

over 100 teens attended the4th of July dance in 1975! 



decade SPOTLIGHT70’s

WHAT HOME WAS 
BEING BUILT THIS DECADE?

Pictured above: Advertisements for
homes and properties in ALCA.  

Pictured to the left: Lucy
Rafter’s home was built in 1974
on lot 26-41-9. Lucy is a full
time resident who is very active
in Seniors and leads the
Balance & Strength Classes at
the lodge 3 days a week. She
and her husband bought this
house because “it was a mess
and we knew we could do a lot
to restore it!” 

(continued)

Pictured to the right: Greg and
Joan Aronowitz’s home was built
in 1979.  They are original ALCA
owners and full time residents. In
1979, there were only 5 houses
on  Wyalusing Drive.  Back in the
day, Greg managed the
Chipmunk and often volunteered
to man the grill at ALCA events.
Currently, he sings in cabaret.
Joan worked for Pocono
Modular Co. and was
responsible for building 20
homes at the lake. She served on
the ALCA board and was chair of
Recreation.  They love the lake!!

Did you know Wyalusing drive was the

first ALCA street with public sewer!

Did you know Yearlydues for ALCA in 1969-1970 were $5.00!

Pictured above: The main gate
entrance. 
Pictured to the right: Beach 1
playground and parking. 

 The entrance
sign in the 70s 

The ALCA
ski slope
trails

All American Homes
brochure including
model  homes being
built in ALCA

Building our
community…
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TALENT SPOTLIGHT

 
If you have a talent you would 

like to share (songwriter, photographer, etc.), 
please email us at alcacelebrates60@gmail.com!  

We look forward to featuring more talent in our
community! 

 
WERE YOU BORN A DRAGON? was published in
November 2019 and is based on bedtime stories he
told his daugher Rachel when she was young.
Steve can turn into a dragon and they would fly off
the Land of Dragons and have marvelous
adventures. The book tells of Rachel's first trip
there where she must get the blessing of Zargon,
the King of Dragons, so that she can be raised to
become a dragon herself. Along the way, her big
brother Steven is her guardian and protects her
from a mean dragon who means her harm. It's a
story of standing up to bullies and brotherly love,

WERE YOU BORN A DRAGON TOO?, published in
2021, is the follow-up book and take place on
Rachel's first birthday. The trio promised Zargon
that they would return every year on her birthday.
When they arrive, Steven is wisked away by two
dragon, Singe and Scorch, who will be his teachers
and show him what he needs to know in order to
become a dragon. Of course, the 8 year old Steven
just wants to have fun on this trip, but the
teachers show him the value of a good education
and how learning can be fun, which is the theme
of the second book.
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Steve Dragon started coming to the Poconos when
he was 8 years old. His parents rented a cabin at
Monroe Lake in Marshalls Creek from a family friend
every August.  At 17, he met his future wife Mary Ellen
and discovered that her parents owned a cabin in
Pine Flats, also in the Marshalls Creek area. They
spent plenty of time at the family cabin and once
they had children, they continued to bring them to
the Poconos.

In 2014, they started to look for their own place and,
on the recommendation of a co-worker, found their
new vacation home in Arrowhead Lake. Now, they
bring their two grandsons with them and they love
Arrowhead as much as Steve and Mary Ellen do.

In 2021, Steve retired from the automotive industry
after 46 years in the business. He now has more time
to spend at Arrowhead and on his second career as
an author of children's books.  

Steve is still working on his third volume of the series,
but in the meantime he loves attending craft shows
to sell his books and get them out to the public. He
attended last year's craft show at Arrowhead and sold
quite a few books. Do you have a copy of the books
for your little ones?

The books are availble directly from the publisher at
store.bookbaby.com and then search for the titles.
They are also availble on Amazon and Barnes and
Noble's website, or by contacting Steve who always
has copies of both books in his cars's trunk. You can
go the books' Facebook page, WERE YOU BORN A
DRAGON, like it and send him a message. He accepts
Venmo and most credit cards.

Steve and Mary Ellen are looking forward to many
more happy years at their Arrowhead home and
Beach 4.

Meet the Author… 

Written by Arrowhead resident 
Steve Dragon 
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JOIN US IN CELEBRATING!

Committee Chair:
Janet Smith



Committee Members:

John Zeigler
Peg Hewitt D'Angelo

Barbara Piasecki
Laura Dean

Gina Rothenberger



alcacelebrates60@gmail.com

@arrowheadlakepa

60TH60TH
ANNIVERSARYANNIVERSARY

WEEKENDWEEKEND
OCT. 6TH-9TH,OCT. 6TH-9TH,OCT. 6TH-9TH,

202320232023
FUN FAIR, DINNER, AND SO MUCH MORE...FUN FAIR, DINNER, AND SO MUCH MORE...

Be on the look
out for the Rec
Committee in
the 4th of July

golf cart
parade! We will
be decked out in

“60”! 
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